Corona Relief Funds (CRF) Revenue Received Timeline Revenue Received

FY 2019-20 $5,480,715
6/22/2020 $5,480,715
Coronavirus Relief Funding from State

The Board of County Commissioners is requested to approve recognizing $5,480,715 of Corona Relief Funds received from the State of North
Carolina to support a portion of County COVID related costs. These funds will support already incurred costs by the County and will lower
the General Fund fund balance burden in support of these COVID-19costs. These grant funds will support COVID-19 expenditures in the
current fiscal year and FY 2020-21. The balance of grant dollars that are not committed (e.g., encumbered) at fiscal year-end will carry over
into FY 2020-21 as restricted fund balance.

Eligible expenses under the CRF Plan (the “Plan”) include: medical expenses, public health expenses, payroll expenses, expenses of actions to
facilitate compliance with COVID-19 related public health measures, expenses associated with the provision of economic support in
connection with the COVID-19 public health emergency, and any other COVID-19 related expenses reasonably necessary to the function of
government. The funds will offset County expenses after the standard compliance occurs. All funds must be expended by December 31,
2020 and will be subject to a performance and fiscal review by the State Auditor.

The Board on County Commissioners approved the County’s CRF plan on June 8, 2020 and the plan was submitted to NC PRO on June 9. A
copy of the approved plan is provided as backup. Additional information on CRF funding can be found on the NC PRO website at

https://www.nc.gov/agencies/ncpro. $5,480,715

FY 2020-21 $3,309,388

(blank) $3,309,388
Second Round of CRF Funding from State

(blank) $3,309,388

CRF Funds Received $8,790,103




